

Dear Taxpayers,

With tax season fast approaching, the Salem Tax Office would like to you to know that the white drop box is available for your convenience for all payments regardless of time or day. The white drop box is located outside the entrance to Salem Town Hall. The office sends everyone who pays in the drop box a receipt in the mail for their records. You also have the ability to pay online using your debit or credit card. The fee associated with paying online, regardless if from home or coming to the office, remains the same 2.75% for credit card payments and \$3.95 flat fee for Visa Debit card payments. We will be open this tax season for payments in the office. Please note that a mask is required inside Salem Town Hall at this time.

## Important dates to remember regarding your tax bills:

End of June 2021 - Tax bills mailed to all tax payers

July 1, 2021 - All motor vehicle, personal property and real estate bills under \$100 are due,  $1^{st}$  installment on all other personal property and real estate bills are due.

August 2, 2021 – End of 30-day grace period to pay taxes without interest. Interest rate is set by the state and is 1.5% per month from the original due date (July 1/ Jan 1).

January 1, 2022 – All supplemental motor vehicles are due, 2<sup>nd</sup> installment on personal property and real estate bills are due.

February  $1^{st}$  2022 - End of 30-day grace period to pay taxes without interest. Interest rate is set by the state and is 1.5% per month from the original due date (July 1/ Jan 1).

Thank you,

Joshua Rehrig

Salem Tax Collector